
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – December 13, 2010 
 

Present:    Richard Bielefield, John J. Strasser, Margo Connors (via teleconference call) 

                 Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:     Chief Wentworth, Road Agent Douglas Glover, David Thurston 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

The Selectmen reviewed the following septic plans: 

Guy & Pamela Trag  Map 203 Lot 28.1 amended 

Mary Porter Red House Realty  Map 230 Lot 21.3 

 

The Selectmen approved the use of the Sugar Hill Meetinghouse by the Profile School 

French Program on March 12, 2011 for a benefit concert. 

 

The Selectmen approved the demolition of a shed on the Randall Kunz property located 

on Map 218, Lot 56.  1495 Route 117. 

 

The Selectmen received notification the Alex Aaron has appealed the ZBA decision of 

November 9, 2010.  The Zoning Board of Adjustment will meet on Tuesday, December 

21, 2010 to review the motion for a rehearing and to either grant or deny the request.  

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the Selectmen to update them on Police Department 

business.  Chief Wentworth will be hiring a new part time officer beginning in January 

2011.  Chief Wentworth also discussed with the board the use of the Crapo Building for 

dog obedience training. 

 

ROAD AGENT DOUGLAS GLOVER met with the board to discuss his budgets for this 

year and also 2011.  The board reviewed the Highway Department Capital Reserve Funds 

and potential allotments for the 2011 warrant.  Mr. Glover discussed the process whereby 

his pick- up truck is handed down to the Building & Grounds department every three 

years and he does not get the value for a trade when he purchases a new vehicle for the 

highway department.  The board discussed the merging of the two departments in the 

future which would help to clarify this problem.  Mr. Glover discussed the leave policy 

and unused hours that he has. 

 

DAVID THURSTON met with the Board to update them on questions that had been 

asked of him as Vice Chair of the Planning Board.  The property in question on Sunset 

Hill Road has a common drive for three parcels.  The board agreed that any questions 

should be made to the Sugar Hill Planning Board at their January 2011 meeting.  Mr. 

Thurston then submitted his application for a building permit for an addition to his barn. 

A 20 x 45 pole barn. 

 

The Selectmen approved an addition to the barn at the home of David and Coralie 

Thurston on Map 218, Lot 59.  1553 Route 117. 



 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of December 6, 2010, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:15 PM, seconded by MR. 

BIELEFIELD.  The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, December 20, 

2010 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 

 

 

 

 

 


